UNCLASSIFIED

R

HEADQUARTERS JOINT TASK FORCE THREE WASHINGTON 25, D. C.

September 27, 1951

Mr. Gordon Dean Chairman, Atomic Energy Commission Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Dean:

Before the disbandment of Joint Task Force THREE Headquarters I wish to express my appreciation for the outstanding work of Dr. Alvin C. Graves, my Deputy for Scientific matters, during the GREENHOUSE operation.

During all phases of GREENHOUSE, Dr. Graves has displayed foresight in planning, enthusiasm in administration, and cooperation in all joint activities. In an organization involving so many dissimilar groups with diverse problems, his objective personality has been most helpful.

The success of Operation GREENHOUSE was due, in large part, to the efforts and abilities of Dr. Graves.

Sincerely,

/s/E. R. Quesada Lt. General, United States Air Force Commander